

Kenley Weekly News 10 February 2023

We have had a busy and productive half term. The football and netball teams have been busy with fixtures and tournaments, all of the children have been working hard and it has been a great pleasure to hand out so many Golden Certificates every week. Our Year 6 pupils have enjoyed a trip to see Chitty Chitty Bang Bang at Riddlesdown Collegiate as well as their experience at the Junior Citizens morning. We have a huge uptake for our extra curriculum clubs with over 50% of our pupils engaging in after school sports clubs, choir, recorders or iRock. I hope you all have a restful and enjoyable half term and look forward to welcoming you all back on Monday 20th February.

Chitty Chitty Bang Bang

On Monday, we were invited to Riddlesdown to watch the excellent production of "Chitty Chitty Bang Bang". We were amazed as a class at the quality of the actors, singers and the dancers that brought the story to life.



The music was phenomenal, and the actors were too. It was amazing that there was a dog in the show, which I was not expecting to happen. The sets were brilliant, and they went well with the songs.

I was amazed with the actors, singers and the dancers because they all worked together and were very confident when they were on stage. They worked hard on every part of the show, and I was truly inspired. The way the characters came together throughout the show was excellent.

It was so nice that Riddlesdown told us there was a stall full of sweets and popcorn for the interval. I enjoyed the lollipop and Haribo. I had an amazing day and would love to go again.

By Lilly (Year 6)

Netball Match

The netball match against Keston took place on 2nd February. It was a delight to play. Our netball girls had a great time and worked very hard to win. The Year 6 girls succeeded in winning which gave them an advantage on their leader board this season. The girls were proud of themselves when they were told the scores were 9-1.

On the 8th February, the netball team took a trip to Beaumont school for a netball match. Although the scores were 2-12 to Kenley, everyone tried to play their best. Year 6 Netball Team





Diary Dates

10th February End of half term (finish at usual time)

20th February Pupils return to school

3rd March World Book Day (date change)
8th March Parents' Evening 3.30—7.30 pm

9th March Y6 only Parents' Evening 3.30—5.30 pm

14th March Parents' Evening 3.30—5.30 pm

16th March Netball League Finals

31st March End of term (finish at usual time)



Football Match

On Wednesday, we took 2 teams to play against Oakwood. Unfortunately we lost both games but we were very proud of everyone who played, who tried their best.

On Thursday we played Audley School in a friendly for the first time. We won the game 6-0 and we had a fun penalty shoot out after.

Attendance for this week

Reception	92.7%
Year 1	84.7%
Year 2	95.3%
Year 3	93.0%
Year 4	91.9%
Year 5	98.3%
Year 6	97.3%
Total	93.3%



Well done to Year 5 for having the highest attendance this week.